School Health Council Minutes – may 14, 2015
Attendees:   j. mclucas,  l. Schorer,  b. killion, J. conti, L. Davenport
It’s all about Track Night!  



Friday Night, May 8th from 5:30-7:00pm









(Please notice change in time)
Spring Track Night:
We had a great event, all agreed.  Lots of positive feedback from kids, parents, and volunteers.  Everyone seemed to have a great time.  We spoke about what to do moving forward, and decided we would keep the event the same and strive for more kids, again.  We did well with 40, but it would be great to see a few more.  
Flyers and Sign-ups – Thank you Brianne for the google sign ups and the website promotion

Promotions – Thanks to all that promoted in their schools with signs and announcements

Newspaper – Thanks Jill for reaching out to the newspaper, hopefully we will get some positive press


Medals, Pinny Numbers, and Participation Gifts – Thank you to those who coordinated, and those who donated.
Jane will send thank you notes to the hospital, Marathon PT, and the BOH
Running the meet- Thank to the PE team for running the event.  

Registration- Thanks to Jen and her daughter, along with Terri for handling registration and the pinny #’s
Photography – Thanks Brianne for being the in-house photographer, hopefully some saw the photo’s on Facebook, if you missed them, I will be posting them on the website soon, and will send out a link to you all.
Fitness Fair – Joe mentioned a new idea for the future, if we were interested, and worth noting, if only to keep in our minds and the minutes. To do a Fitness Fair, with different stations of activities.  This would require more volunteers to man each station, and a more elaborate plan to figure out the stations and equipment needed.  It would be a great option if we needed to change up the Track Night, or offer something in the winter months.  The group talked about having it at each elementary, but we thought it would require a lot of time from our group and our additional volunteers that we would need.  Like I said, something to think about for the future.
Date – We agreed that the date worked out well, weather wise.  It was the hardest thing to set up, and we need to wait for the spring sports schedule to be set before we can schedule our event again for next year.  

Walk at School Day:
International Walk to School Day is on Wednesday October 7th.  We have a Professional Development Day, that day, so students are not in session.  The group decided that they would like to host the event on Thursday October 8th.  That date is flexible at this point, so if anyone has any thoughts or comments, they should email me.
We decided that we again would celebrate with a Wellness Week.  I will attach the schedule from last year.  Please share any ideas you may have for next year.  We will firm up the plans at our next meeting in September

We would love to have some new members of the group, if anyone has any ideas, please share, or just bring them along!
The next meeting is:
September 17th at 3:30 pm, in room 219 at the Savage Center, to plan Wellness Week!  (
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